
Bolton Historical Commission 
Minutes of Meeting 
September 1, 2021 

 
Attendees: 
Co-Chairmen: Martha Remington, Robert Busch 
Members Present: Jeannemarie Padovano, Alice Coggeshall, Nate Smith 
Absent : Bob Tattersall 
 
Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm. 

1. Persons Park: Ed Sterling  hasn’t been able to contact Don Lowe so no new update on 
Persons Park. 

2. Painting of the post at Pan Cemetery sign: Martha Remington will call DPW  to have 
this repaired and have weed wacking done.   

3. Certificates: JP will get NRHD framed certificates to the Town Hall. 
4. Plaques -  Martha Remington will follow up to see if they have received the plaques at 

Town Hall and then call Erie Landmark. Rosettes for the plaque at the Bolton Historical 
Society have been ordered. 

5. Mallard Lane Development: Martha went to ZBA zoom meeting for ‘Mallard Lane’ 55-
older new development (11 houses on 5.5 acre lot}.  Meeting was continued.  MR wants 
to make sure that any stone works and artifacts that are unearthed will be  turned over to 
the Historical Society or the BHC.  Renderings of the house plans are available on the 
town website. They are working the land before permitting. This fact has been brought to 
the attention of the  ZBA. 

6. East End District: Anne Forbes and M. Remington went to 9 Whitcomb Road to access 
a shared pond near that property.  The name of the pond has not been found thus far on 
maps. It flows through a 1940’s-era dam which may indicate a mill or other early industry 
at that site.   

7. Minutes: Minutes for both the July 7th and  August 4th meeting will be reviewed at our 
next meeting. 

8. Meeting adjourned 6:33pm 

Next meeting is October 6th. 

Respectfully submitted, Jeannemarie Padovano 


